
Recall #22-096-VUC / NHTSA Recall # 22V714 
 

 

 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL NOTICE – # 22V714 

This notice applies to your vehicle(s) appearing on the attached list 
 

September 2022 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety 

Act. 

Micro Bird has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in 2012-2023 G5, MBII and T-

Series school vehicles equipped with a Valeo air conditioning system in the rear or front cap or mounted on the 

ceiling. 

So that we can notify you of recalls affecting your vehicle(s), it is important that you 
inform us of any change or error in your mailing address, vehicle ownership or status. 

(Please use the form at the bottom of this letter) 

In certain vehicles, the cable powering the air conditioning control board may have a loose connection to the 

power stud on the board. 

If the connection of the power cable is loose, there may be a localized excessive heat dissipation, that may cause 

the control board to melt or even catch fire. 

This notice is to advise you that, even though a solution has been determined, it is still under study to confirm 

that the defect will be completely solved. Your buses can be kept in service in the meantime.  You will receive a 

second notice when the remedy procedure becomes available. 

Please send any question or concern regarding this recall campaign to recall@microbird.com, using 22-096-VUC 

or 22V714 in the Subject area.  

If you have leased this vehicle to another person or organization, you must forward this letter to the lessee within 

ten (10) days 

We apologize for this situation and want to assure you that, with your assistance, we will correct this condition. 

Should Micro Bird Corporation Inc. fail or be unable to remedy the situation without charge, you may contact: 

 
Associate Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

1200 New Jersey Ave S.E., Washington, DC  20590 
Phone: (888) 327-4236 (TTY:  1-800-424-9153); or go to 

http://www.safercar.gov 
 

  

mailto:recall@microbird.com
http://www.safercar.gov/


Micro Bird Corporation Inc., 3000 Girardin, Drummondville (Quebec) J2E 0A1 

Changed address or sold the vehicle? 

If you have changed address, or have sold the vehicle, please fill in the following form, and send it to Micro Bird 
Corp. by email at recall@microbird.com, using 22-096-VUC or 22V714 in the Subject area. The information you 
provide will be used to update our files and, if needed, notify the new owner about this recall. 
 

Recall 22-096-VUC / NHTSA Recall # 22V714 
DO NOT COMPLETE THIS SECTION UNLESS:  Your company changed its name, moved, or no longer own  
this vehicle.   
 
Vehicle serial number:   ____________________________________________ 
❑ This vehicle was stolen. 
❑ This vehicle was destroyed. 
❑ The company changed its name or moved (indicate the new name/address and phone number): 
❑ I no longer own the vehicle (indicate the name/address and phone number of new owner). 
 
Complete the following section only if your company has changed its name or moved or to provide the name  
and address of the new owner 
 
Name:               
 
Address:              
 
City:               
 
State:         Phone:       
 
Zip code:              
 
Signature:        Date:        
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